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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

December 4, 2001

TO:


ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

Government Relations staff has learned that three bills, authored by Assembly Member Jenny Oropeza, have been scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Transportation Committee on January 7, 2001.  

AB 630 – MTA Goals and Objectives

AB 630 is a spot bill related to establishment of goals and objectives for this agency.  The MTA Board of Directors adopted a “neutral work with author” position on AB 630 when it was first introduced.  The bill is still in its original format and has been held in the Assembly Transportation Committee.  Assembly Member Oropeza’s office indicates that this bill will be amended although specific amendments have not been developed.  

AB 1039 – TDA Funding Allocation

AB 1039, originally sponsored by the Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG), would have increased the amount of TDA funds that the 

MTA currently allocates to SCAG.  The MTA Board of Directors adopted an oppose position on this bill.  This bill also remains, in its original format, in the Assembly Transportation Committee.  Assembly Member Oropeza’s office indicates that the bill will not be pursued unless language is developed to address the concerns of the MTA Board.

AB 629 – Two-Way Communication Devices

Currently a spot bill, Assembly Member Oropeza’s office indicates that AB 629 will be amended to include language requiring two-way communication devices on transit buses statewide.  This language was carried in AB 1079 last year but was ultimately vetoed by the Governor.  The MTA Board of Directors adopted a support position on AB 1079.

Government Relations staff will continue to work with Assembly Member Oropeza’s office as these proposals are developed.    
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